
NOTES 
TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council Members 

FROM: Michael W. Cowin, City Manager 

DATE:  August 13, 2025 

SUBJECT: Materials for Your Information 

Please find attached the following materials for your information: 

1. A memo from Tiana Berryman, Director of Neighborhood & Business Development,
regarding reception and closing ceremony for the Small Business Technical Assistance
Program at 6:30 p.m., today in the City Hall 3rd Floor Gallery

2. A memo from Heather White, Assistant Director of Recreation and Parks, regarding 3rd

Annual Back to School Bash

3. A memo from Tiana Berryman, Director of Neighborhood & Business Development,
regarding 50-in-10 groundbreaking on August 25th at 9:00 a.m. at 909 Davis Street

4. A memo from Tiana Berryman, Director of Neighborhood & Business Development,
regarding upcoming mandatory non-profit workshop sessions

5. A memo from Kevin Mulligan, Director of Public Works, regarding the Sanitation Division
bulky item pick up

6. A memo from Les Everett, Director of Planning and Development Services, regarding the
Planning and Zoning Commission annual presentation for 2025

7. Monthly Inspections Division report and chart outlining commercial and residential building
permits issued during the months of June and July

mc 

Attachments 
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Memorandum 

 

 

To: Michael Cowin, City Manager 

From: Tiana Berryman, Director of Neighborhood & Business Services        

Date: August 4, 2025  

Subject: Reception & Closing Ceremony- Small Business Technical Assistance (SBTA) Program 

The Neighborhood & Business Services Department is pleased to inform the City Manager’s Office and City 

Council of the upcoming Reception and Closing Ceremony for the 2024–2025 Small Business Technical 

Assistance Program, scheduled for Wednesday, August 13, 2025, at 6:30 p.m. in the City Hall 3rd Floor Gallery. 

This program, launched in September 2024, provided twelve months of specialized consulting services to a cohort 

of local small business owners. Participants received support and guidance in marketing, website SEO, financial 

management, risk management, and regulatory compliance. 

The closing ceremony will: 

• Celebrate the accomplishments of program participants. 

• Highlight success stories and measurable outcomes of the program. 

• Recognize the contributions of our consulting partners. 

• Present completion certificates to participating business owners. 

This event highlights the City’s ongoing commitment to fostering a supportive environment for small businesses 

and promoting economic development.  We also intend to acknowledge program participants at the City Council 

meeting in September.   

 

 

cc:  Dene’ Alexander, Assistant City Manager 

 Tish Williams, Business Development Manager       
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To:   Michael Cowin, City Manager 

From:  Heather White, Assistant Director of Recreation & Parks  

Date:   August 13, 2025 

Re:   Celebrate Back To School With Fun  

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Recreation & Parks’ Community Recreation and Outreach Services (CROS) division will partner with the National 
Pan-Hellenic Council of Pitt County to host the 3rd Annual Back to School Bash! The Back to School Bash will be 
hosted at the newly renovated Barnes, Ebron, Taft Community Building at Greenfield Terrace Park on Saturday, 
August 16th from 10am – 1pm.  
  
With the help of community partners and outstanding efforts from GRPD staff to organize this event, hundreds of 
Pitt County Schools’ students and teachers can receive school and classroom supplies to ensure they are ready for 
the start of the 2025–2026 school year.  
  
This year’s event will consist of a free supply giveaway, free food, and the opportunity to participate in a free 10-
minute stretch session provided by certified practitioners from the Stretch Zone Greenville. In addition, 30-minute 
Free Stretch cards will be distributed to teachers in attendance.  
  
The following weekend, the Special Events Team will host the End of Summer Bash on Saturday, August 23, 2025, 
from 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. at Wildwood Park. This event will bring a festive and family-friendly atmosphere, as 
the community marks the end of the summer season. 
  
Entertainment will include live musical performances by Morgan and Company and Landslide: A Tribute to 
Fleetwood Mac. A great selection of food will be available from participating vendors: Tula’s Fish and Chips, 
GrillVille, Anita’s, Williams Catering and Grill, BB’s Tropical Treats, and Kenz Blenz, as well as a beer garden hosted 
by the Humane Society of Eastern Carolina. There will also be bounce houses, balloon artistry, face painting, arts 
and crafts, and interactive games. 
  
We look forward to welcoming the community to what promises to be a well-attended and enjoyable 
celebrations. For additional information about events, please contact 252.329.4567.   
 
 
cc: Ken Graves, Deputy City Manager 
 Don Octigan, Executive Director of City Projects & Recreation Services  
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DOC# 1206638 
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 
To:     Michael Cowin, City Manager    
From:     Tiana Berryman, Director of Neighborhood & Business Services   
Date:     August 11, 2025  
Subject: 50 In 10 Groundbreaking 
 
The Neighborhood & Business Services Department is dedicated to enhancing the quality of life 
for Greenville residents by preserving and creating affordable housing, revitalizing 
neighborhoods, ensuring safe living environments, and supporting essential human services. 
Through strategic partnerships, staff is working to expand access to quality, affordable homes 
that align with the City Council’s vision for thriving communities. 
 
The 50-in-10 Affordable Housing Plan is a significant commitment by the City of Greenville to 
develop 50 affordable, quality homes in West Greenville over the next 10 years. The first phase 
of the project includes the construction of three homes by Pitt Community College construction 
trade students, representing a shared commitment to both housing and workforce development. 
This initiative brings together the City of Greenville, Pitt Community College, and a network of 
local and private partners in a collaborative effort to increase affordable homeownership 
opportunities while investing in the next generation of skilled trades professionals. 
 
To celebrate this important step, a groundbreaking ceremony will be held on August 25, 2025, at 
9:00 AM  at 909 Davis Street (corner of Davis and Cherry Streets). 
 
 
cc: Dene’ Alexander, Assistant City Manager 
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Memorandum 

 

 

To:    Michael Cowin, City Manager 

From:   Tiana Berryman, Director of Neighborhood & Business Services Department      

Date:     August 11, 2025 

Subject:  Mandatory Non-Profit Workshop 

As part of the Annual Action Plan to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD), the City 

allocates up to 15% of Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds each year for public services. 

These funds support the ongoing work of non-profit agencies that align with HUD's objectives. The CDBG 

Sub-Recipient Program aids local non-profits in their efforts to benefit low- and moderate-income individuals, 

reduce slum and blight, and address urgent needs within the Greenville city limits. 

Eligible non-profits must meet specific local and federal requirements to participate in the program. Attendance 

at a workshop by a representative of the non-profit is a mandatory prerequisite for applying for funds. Agencies 

that attend one of the two sessions held on Wednesday, September 24, 2025 and Thursday, September 25, 2025 

will meet this requirement. 

Workshop sessions will be held at the following dates, times and locations: 

Meeting Date Time Location 

Wednesday, September 24, 2025 11:00 pm – 1:00 pm 

City Hall 

200 W. Fifth Street 

3rd floor Rooms 328 & 329 

Thursday, September 25, 2025 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm Virtual via Microsoft Teams* 

* A Teams link/code will be shared with those who RSVP for the second session. 

Interested parties should contact the Neighborhood & Business Services Department Community Development 

Division at 252-329-4295 for more information or to RSVP. 

 

 

cc:  Dene’ Alexander, Assistant City Manager 
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NEIGHBORHOOD & BUSINESS SERVICES  •  COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DIVISION

Session 1: Wednesday, September 24 • 11:00 AM–1:00 PM
Session 2: Thursday, September 25 • 6:00 PM–8:00 PM

Session 1 will be held in-person in rooms 328 and 329 (3rd Floor) of City Hall, 
200 West Fifth Street.  Session 2 will be held virtually. Please RSVP at 
https://forms.o�ce.com/g/bdRDrirnJ3 or by scanning the QR code. RSVP 
Will close Wednesday, September 17th.  Session 2 meeting link will be 
provided via email on the 25th before the meeting.

Mandatory
Non-Profit
Funding
Workshop

Please join the City of Greenville Neighborhood & Business Services Community Development 
Division for a nonprofit funding workshop for the 2026 funding year. This workshop is designed to 
advise and assist nonprofit organizations with meeting US Housing and Urban Development 
guidelines. Nonprofit organizations are required to follow these guidelines when applying for 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds from the City of Greenville as sub-recipients. 

Any nonprofit organization planning to complete an application must attend one mandatory 
workshop session to be eligible to apply.
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1207004 

 
Memorandum 

  

To:  Michael Cowin, City Manager 

From:  Kevin Mulligan, Director of Public Works/KM 

Date:   August 4, 2025 

Subject: Public Works Sanitation Division Bulky Items 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

The Public Works Sanitation Division collects bulky items. Bulk items are scheduled for pick-up 
from the curb by calling Public Works at 252-329-4522.  Bulky items are collected weekly, and 
the Division uses knuckle boom trucks for collection. 

The use of knuckle boom trucks for bulky item collection by reducing and physical contact with 
residential discarded items. The use of knuckle boom trucks also reduces employee contact with 
insects, germs, liquids, and other noxious materials. The Division uses two (2) knuckle booms 
for bulky item services. 

Bulky items are collected weekly from single and multi-family homes. This service enables 
residents to dispose of household items that are too large to fit in their curbside roll-out cart. 

The City has seen a notable increase in requests for bulky item pick-up as the fall semester 
begins, with an average of 168 calls per week recorded between July 15 and August 4, 2025, 
reflecting a 17% rise compared to the 2025 average of 143 calls per week. Considering this 
surge, the Division has extended its operating hours, with additional collection scheduled for 
Saturday, August 9, 2025. This past Saturday, August 2, 2025, 12 tons of bulky items were 
collected.  
 
These pictures show the types of bulky items that the Public Works Sanitation Division collects 
weekly. Bulky items are disposed of at the Pitt County Transfer Station. 
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        MEMO 

To:   Michael Cowin, City Manager 

From: Les Everett, Director of Planning and Development Services LE 

Date: July 15, 2025 
 

Re: Planning and Zoning Commission Annual Presentation for 2025 
 
 
The Planning and Zoning Commission is made up Seven (7) regular members and Two (2) alternate members 
that reside inside of the corporate limits of the City and are appointed by the City Council; Two (2) of the regular 
members and One (1) alternate member reside outside of the corporate limits of the city, but within the limits of 
the extraterritorial jurisdiction of the city and are appointed by the County Commissioners..  
 
The purpose of the Planning and Zoning Commission is to review and make final decisions on preliminary 
subdivision plats. Additionally, the Commission reviews and makes recommendations to City Council for 
rezonings, ETJ extensions, text amendments, comprehensive plan adoption/amendments, street closings, street 
name changes, and development policy and administrative procedures.  
 
From July 2024 to July 2025, the Commission considered 28 total cases.  These include nine (9) rezoning requests, 
four (4) text amendments, 11 preliminary plats, three (3) future land use plan map amendments, and one (1) street 
closing. Should you have any questions or need further detailed information regarding the Planning and Zoning 
Commission activities, please feel free to contact me at ext. 4513 or by email at leverett@greenvillenc.gov. 
 
 
cc:  Chantae Gooby, Chief Planner 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1206438 
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PDS INSPECTIONS Monthly Report Information  
             

  Current Year   Prior Year  

  2024-2025   2022-2023  

  June   June  

  For Month YTD   For Month YTD  

Building Permits 88 1401   105 1689  

Mechanical Permits  314 3190   310 3010  

Plumbing Permits  92 1561   96 953  

Electrical Permits  381 3765   377 3630  

Total Permits 875 9917   888 9282  

             

Building Inspections  541 5941   509 5332  

Plumbing Inspections  340 4325   304 3829  

Mech. Inspections  461 4682   353 4507  

Elect. Inspections  526 5619   450 4756  

Fire Inspections 5 29   6 23  

Stop Work Orders 1 27   1 17  

Condemnations 0 2   0 0  

ABC Lic. Insp 0 27   4 31  

Total Inspections  1874  20,652    1627 18,495  

             

             

Commercial Plan Reviews 38 542   40 479  

Residential Plan Reviews 106 1369   34 890  

Demolition Plan Reviews 2 35   1 24  

Site Plan Reviews 11 173   9 83  

BOA Reviews 5 24   4 33  

Turnover   $              279,733.68   $       2,552,239.32     $        261,856.48   $         2,876,640.24   

             

Valuation  $          8,595,265.00   $        470,983,692     $ 21,198,746.99   $   630,738,492.31   
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PDS INSPECTIONS Monthly Report Information 

 

      
 

  Current Year   Prior Year  

  2025-2026   2024-2025  

  July   July 
 

  For Month YTD  For Month YTD  

Building Permits 78 78   152 152  

Mechanical Permits  396 396   304 304  

Plumbing Permits  87 87   215 215  

Electrical Permits  380 380   365 365  

Total Permits 941 941   1036 1036  

             

Building Inspections  497 497   522 522  

Plumbing 
Inspections  411 411   335 335 

 

Mech. Inspections  519 519   428 428  

Elect. Inspections  571 571   514 514  

Fire Inspections 3 3   5 5  

Stop Work Orders 2 2   2 2  

Condemnations 1 1   0 0  

ABC Lic. Insp 6 6   3 3  

Total Inspections  2010 2010   1809 1809  

             

             

Commercial Plan 
Reviews 86 86   34 34 

 

Residential Plan 
Reviews 104 104   235 235 

 

Demolition Plan 
Reviews 1 1   7 7 

 

Site Plan Reviews 10 10   23 23  

BOA Reviews 1 1   1 1  

Turnover   $ 136,631.19   $ 136,631.19     $160,669.12   $ 160,669.12   

             

Valuation  $ 9,419,739   $     9,419,739     $    22,633,426   $    22,633,426   
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